
 

Special note to community members: When you look through this newsletter,  
look for this ñrick-rackò border. These are items that would be of special interest to you. 
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Pillager, MN 56473 
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www.isd116.org 

HUSKIES news  

Friday, May 26 at 7:00 p.m.  
Doors will open at 6:30 p.m.  

In the High School gym 
 

Seating on the floor is limited to family members of graduates who have tickets.  
Each graduate receives six tickets for floor seating.   

Bleacher seating is general seating and does not require tickets. 

 

 

Donations are needed to cover expenses. 

Volunteers needed. 

For more information, check our facebook page at www.facebook/PillagerDays,  
www.isd116.org, www.pillagerMN.com, www.pillagerfair.com or call (218) 746-2105.  
Additional information will be delivered to your mailbox in the Pillager Fair book. 

All of the fun of the fair, coupled with a city/school celebration!  

Family Activities Community Fair Activities 

Bike parade 
Minute to Win It games 

Drive In Movie 
Geocache Pillager 
Kids Art Display 
Medallion Hunt 
Family Bingo 

Frisbee Competition 
Cornhole Tournament 

Softball 
Lions 5K run/walk for diabetes 

Golf Tournament 
Parade of Huskies (dogs) 

Miss Pillager pageant 
 

Car Show 
Parade 

Alumni banquet 
History displays 

100th anniversary of Pillager Dam 
Sunday community service 

Sunday dinner 
Art Show 

Mud Run-Ultimate Truck Series 
Street Dance ñKings Ransomò 

Great food! 
Kids Tractor Pull 

Exhibits and Animals 
Carnival and Rides 

Art Pub 
Fireworks 

Vehicles are needed for car show (cars, old trucks, tractors) 
Entries are needed for the parade, history, and art displays 
Help on the planning committee needed. Call 746-2105 



 

òBright Futureó Bond Update  
This past month, the School Board recently sent in the Review and Comment application for permission from the Minnesota De-
partment of Education to be placed on the ballot for voter approval by area residents on a bond project on November 7th, 2017.  
The question on the ballot will ask area residents to approve adding seven additional classroom along with music and special edu-
cation rooms in the Elementary School, two additional classrooms in the Early Childhood building, repair work on existing exterior 
roof, doors, and windows on the middle school, and a new fine arts auditorium for the district and community.    

 

The School Board requested Widseth Smith Nolting (WSN), a Brainerd architectural firm, to compile drawings and estimated costs 
of the bond project and the scope of work needed based on the future enrollment projections of the district.  Those drawings and expenses consist of three 
different areas:  

¶ The first part consists of adding additional seven and half elementary classrooms along with music and special education rooms. The elementary portion 
of the project will cost $3,259,520.  The district will also gain needed space at the middle school for future growth with the added elementary spaces.   

¶ The second portion of the project consists of maintenance and remodeling of the older part of our facility by repairing the exterior frame with needed roof 
repair, doors, and window replacements.  This work was identified as maintenance that needed to be completed as part of the long-term facility mainte-
nance study completed on our existing facilities by engineers with WSN.  The Task Force input to the school board was to add the needed maintenance to 
the bond, which would help possibly reduce the cost as the amount of work done increases, allowing possible lower bidding by construction companies.  
The total cost of the maintenance needed will be $2,091,965 and will need to be financially addressed by the school board in the near future through the 
non voter approved Long Term Facility Maintenance levy.  The School Board has committed not to increase the LTFM levy for five years if the bond pass-
es to help offset the cost of the increase to residents. 

¶ The third portion of the bond project will be the addition of a fine arts auditorium for the district and the Pillager community.  The need for this facility was 
generated and identified as a goal to improve our school district and community as a part of the strategic plan that was completed by the Task Force Com-
mittee made up of area community leaders, residents, parents, and school officials.  The cost of the auditorium will be $4,586,000.   

 

The total cost of the entire project that the district will be seeking on November 7th for voter approval is $13,221,485.  The estimated tax impact on a 
$150,000 home in the district would be $8.50 a month or $102 annually for a twenty-year general obligation bond.  As we continue to develop the information 
regarding the bond, we will continue to provide more information regarding how it will impact each of our residents financially.   
 

In previous newsletters, I have shared the work that the District, the Strategic Plan Committee, and the Task Force committee have done to this point.  This 
work included reviewing the organization and facility analysis of the ñWorner Studyò, sought for input from district residents with surveys and reviewed those 
results to assess the amount of support for a bond project, and reviewed the Long Term Facility Analysis Study that was conducted by WSN.  That infor-
mation was then put into an action plan of a possible project that included what was needed and recommended and those drawings along with estimated 
costs were shared with two different Task Force groups to seek input as to how the School Board should proceed with the bond.  I have also shared an-
swers to the top questions and concerns that have been brought up during all of those discussions of the committees. Those questions included the follow-
ing: Why is there a need for additional space and an auditorium, where is our increased enrollment coming from, why doesnôt the district just close open 
enrollment, and how does the district manage open enrollment in the future?  The District will continue to answer those questions in the future with more 
information as well as what the drawings look like at future community meetings and in mailings.   

 

I am very proud of the work that the Pillager School District, the Strategic Plan Committee, and the Task Force committee have done.  I am also very proud 
of the support that this community gives to the ñHuskiesò.  In my three years as the Superintendent, the district has continued the tradition of all the great 
things that have been started with all of the support from our residents.  Our goal at Pillager School, is to make this the best place for our children to receive 
an education that will help them achieve their dreams, whether it be in the science lab, in a kindergarten classroom, on an athletic field, or performing on a 
stage.  Together as a community, we can continue the work to make that possible and at the same time improve our community. 
 

Budget Update 
In 2016-2017, our fund balance ended the fiscal year with a positive ending balance of $201,000.  Moving into this current year, our current unreserved fund 
balance was at $702,186.  The district has set a policy to keep an unreserved fund balance of 5-7%.  We hope to again end this year with a positive fund 
balance, as we try to continue to rebuild the fund balance that we had in the past to help us handle emergency situations that may arise.  I will have a new 
updated balance in the fall newsletter after the audit is completed this summer. 
 

Curriculum Changes and Updates 
The district has made a few changes in the area of curriculum for the upcoming school year.  These changes are a constant evolution, whether it is due to 
financial implications, staff availability, and or state mandates or school priorities. It is important that as a district we continue to invest in all areas to ensure 
that our students are receiving the skills that they need to become a 21st century learner. Teacher development and training, technology purchases and in-
struction, updated and revised curriculum and schedules, are just a few of the examples in this area.  Here are some changes for next fall: 
  
¶ The district is reviewing new science curriculum to purchase for grades K-12. 

¶ The specialist schedule in the Elementary was revised by adding technology instruction, which will include media art standards for all elementary grades 
in K-4 and students will also receive more music and physical education instruction. 

¶ In the Middle School, students will also receive more physical education and health education. 

¶ The district has added back in electives in the High School for Art and Physical Education 

¶ Technology Mobile will continue with the Pillager School district to get students excited about different careers throughout Region 5. Technology Mobile 
started through NJPAôs Innovative Funding Project and is a joint collaboration with CLC and M-State to bring amazing technologies to area schools.  

 

Have a great summer!  Go Huskies!! 
  

A message from Mr. Malmberg, Pillager School Superintendent 



 

Jason Savage, a Zimmerman native, recently completed his 26th year 
in education. Sixteen of his 26 years were served as the Assistant 
Principal with Elk River Schools at Zimmerman & Elk River High 
Schools. The last two school years he worked for the Elk River 
Schools as a Work Experience Coordinator, where he really enjoyed 
making connections with community businesses and leaders. Before 
becoming assistant principal, he was the ALC Coordinator with Oak 
Land Vocational Consortium (Cambridge/Princeton/St. Francis).  Mr. 
Savage spent the first five years of his career as a special education 
instructor and coach at St. Croix Falls High School (WI).   He 
completed  his Sixth Year Certificate in Educational Leadership, masterôs degree in Special Education and bachelorôs degree in Elementary 
Education all at St.Cloud State University.  
 
He is married to Kelly, a special education instructor and evaluator with Elk River Schools. They have two children, Kadie (Registered Nurse 
in Rugby, ND) , Molly (Junior at Wartburg College),  and a 9 year old Australian Terrier named Sadie. 
 
Building strong, positive, productive relationships has been the hallmark of his educational career.  The strength of these relationships has 
allowed him to implement change, maintain a positive school climate for students and staff, involve the community, and collaborate with 
district  staff - all for the benefit of the school.  Relationships are at the heart of successful educational change and improvement for 
individuals as well as communities.  
 
Mr. Savage is excited to join Pillager High School and Community, hoping to continue to build itôs already excellent reputation.  
 
¶ Hobbies:  Golf, Hiking, Hunting, Real Estate 
¶ Currently Reading ñThe Happiness Advantageò- Shawn Achor 
¶ Favorite Quote ñ No one cares how much you know until they know how much you careò 
¶ Educational Licenses: Secondary School Administrator, Special Education Director, Special Education Instructor, Vocational Work 
Experience Coordinator, Athletic Coach, Elementary Education Instructor. 
¶ Job Assignments in Education:  Assistant Principal 16 Years, Work Experience Coordinator 2 years, Vocational Director 2 years, Online 
School Coordinator & Principal 2 years, Special Education Instructor 6 years, Driverôs Education Instructor, Head Girlôs Basketball Coach, 
Assistant Baseball Coach, Head Cross Country Coach, Junior High Baseball Coach. 
¶ 2013 started online learning pilot ñThunder Academyò at Zimmerman High School. Thunder Academy was an Online High School that 
allowed students to flex their schedule and had a vocational and face to face opportunities. 
¶ Lead a team at ISD 728 that took the Thunder Academy Concept  through the Minnesota Department of Education process to become a 
state approved Online High School. 
¶ Original Principal of Online 728 High School 
¶ Zimmerman administration team Implemented the following programs: Professional Learning Communities, PBIS, Online Learning, RTI 
Schedule, and numerous student, staff and community member recognition programs ( ñLiving the Core Valuesò), Project Lead the Way 
Engineering & Biomedical Programs. 
¶ Daughter Kadie will be getting married in July 2017 and is currently working in Rugby, ND at the hospital.  She went to University of 
Jamestown in ND. where she majored in Biology and played basketball and ran track. 
¶ Daughter Molly will be traveling with the Wartburg College Choir to England, Ireland, and Scotland this Spring. She received a 
scholarship and has been with the Wartburg Choir for the past three years. She is a Communication Arts Major. 

June 5-9  All offices open   
   7:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 
 
June 12-Aug. 4 Elementary office only 
   (help available here for all families) 

   8:00 a.m.- noon 
   1:00 p.m. - 3:30 p.m. 
 
August 7-31  All offices open   
   7:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 
 
District office open all summer 7:30-3:30 

Monday-Thursday 
only 

Welcome to Mr. Jason Savage 
who will start this fall as our  
new High School Principal.   

Mr. Josh Smith will move to the 
Elementary Principal position, 

replacing Mrs. Wanda Bell  
who will be retiring at the  

end of this year. 

Leadership Changes 

 



 

It is hard to believe that this is the last newsletter of the 2016-2017 school year!  I cannot 
express what a privilege it has been to serve as Principal of Pillager High School.  As a school 
and community, we should be proud of the way the students conduct themselves on a daily 
basis.  As the year winds to a close, I would like to take some time to look back on what a 
wonderful year it has been while not losing sight of the promising future for the students of PHS. 

 

First, it is important to acknowledge the Class of 2017 for their perseverance and leadership.  This is a group that 
has shown great determination in facing the tragedy of losing a classmate.  They turned this unfortunate situation 
into an opportunity to come together as a closer group of friends and classmates.  So many things in life can be 
learned from this senior class and I could not be more proud of all of them! 

 

Pillager High School was able to celebrate several accomplishments from fall to spring.  From the football team 
appearing in the state tournament to outstanding performances in the fine arts which included several students 
experiencing success in speech, it truly has been a memorable year.  I have no doubts that all of the amazing 
things we are so proud of will continue far into the future. 

 

In closing, while I will miss working with the students and staff of PHS, I look forward to carrying on the strong 
foundation built in Pillager Elementary School.  To everyone at Pillager High School, thank you! 

A message from Mr. Smith, High School Principal 

High School 

It is an honor to introduce Mrs. Erin Anderson as the Pillager High School nominee for  

NJPA's 2017 Educator of Excellence Award   

Mrs. Anderson is the epitome of a teacher leader.  It is difficult to grasp how she is able to dedicate herself and 
accomplish so many things at once. She is committed to seeing her students grow as learners and as individuals.  Erin 
does all of this while striving to make herself better everyday as well.  Mrs. Anderson is instrumental in Pillager High 
School's success in addition to furthering the positive image of the Pillager School District.  From her involvement in a 
number of district committees and initiatives to her dedication in seeing all students achieve their best, she is very 
deserving of this honor.  With all of this said, Mrs. Anderson is also a trusted and valued colleague.  Erin is most 
definitely an Educator of Excellence.  

PROM 
Saturday,  
May 6 

Grand March 
begins at 7:00 p.m.   
Doors will open 
at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Pictures by Picture Day Pro     Music by Stage One 
Tickets are $20 per person or $30 per couple. 

Pillager School offers MANY hands -on classes to 

prepare students for trades after high school  

 

ProStart and Hospitality ñ a culinary program (food 

prep and the hospitality trades), partners with 

Grandview Resort.  

 

Forestry and Greenhouse ñ introduces students to 

many outdoor careers.  

 

Welding ñ many levels of welding class available to 

launch students into a variety of trades.  

 

Small Engines ñ Intro to engines and car care  

 

Building Trades ñ exposure to many skills in the 

construction field.  

 

Photography ñbasic camera skills  

ProStart 
compete in 
state 
competition 



 

Congratulations 
Graduates! 
Brandy Beach, Austin Berndt, 
Jazmin Blowers, Elisabeth 
Bolme, Jenna Brand, Jacelyn 
Bridge, Kristina Burnham, 
Danielle Conklin, Brian Coon, 
Alexis Coventry, Korbyn 
DôAmbrogio, Taylor Dumpprope, Tricia Engholm, Brady Enneking, Katie 
Fillbrandt, Damian Fink, Ryan Foehrenbacher, Jordan Forsberg, Yuria 
Fukuro, Gregory Gentry, Bethany Gielow, Ezra Hagg, Brady Hanson, 
Alexander Hardy, Thomas Hayes, Kelsey Heide, Skylor Hensch, Ethan 
Hines, Lacie Hines, Ridge Hunstad, Kourtney Jasmer,Garret Johnson, 
Sawyer Kallroos, Emily Kautz, Joshua Lair, Emma Litke, Jules Loidolt, 
Kaitlyn Luksik, Logan Lunow, Gabrielle Martin,  Chase Muller, Jakob 
Murray, Samantha Olson, Miranda Paananen, Emily Peters, Vanessa 
Peterson, Andrew  Putnam, Nathanael Richards, Christopher Ringler, 
Haley  Rockneberg, Jacob Schaeffel, Benjamin Schrupp, Lewton 
Schrupp, Rose Sirucek, Austin Smoot, Taylor Sullivan, Brian Twiss, 
Trystan Usherwood, Garret Wilmes, Shelby Wison, Jake Young 

Grad Blast is a great time of food, games, bowling, prizes,  
and much more for graduating SENIORS on the evening of Graduation. 

Friday, May 26 10:30 p.m.ñ5:00 a.m. 
Seniors will be locked in during these hours and will not be allowed  

to leave during this time unless a written note from a parent is  
presented when the student arrives for the evening. This event is  

sponsored by the Booster Club. A fee of $10 is due by Wednesday,  
May 3 for all who plan to attend. 

Note: Seniors must meet all school handbook requirements for  
participation in commencement ceremonies to participate. 

Grad Blast 

The Senior Scholarship Awards Ceremony, followed by a short  
reception will be held on Wednesday, May 24 at 5:30 p.m.  
  
A community-led Baccalaureate service is available on Wednesday 
evening, May 24 at 7:00 p.m. This is sponsored by the local churches 
and is a non-denominational service to recognize the graduating    
seniors. 

Graduation Activities  

Attention Juniors 
The ACT will be given again 
on June 10, 2017.  If you don't like 
your scores from the April test, 
please make sure you register 
by May 8.  Students can go to www.act.org to register.  If you 

have questions please see Mrs. Turner.  

Wednesday, May 10 at  9:00 a.m. 
The sport of athletics encourages students of all abilities and ages to compete at their 
optimum level. Through the track-and-field-based athletics training program, participants can 
develop total fitness to compete in any sport. As with all Special Olympics sports, athletics 
offers athletes the opportunity to learn through skill development and competitive settings and 
to be involved in large social settings.  This event is open to the public and is always fun to 
watch the many athletes from the area.  Any questions contact  Coach Lund at 
klund@isd116.org or 218-746-2072.  

The summer ALC (Alternative Learning Center) through Freshwa-
ter Education District will host summer school at the Pillager High 
School.  This is for students who are behind credits and need to 
make them up in order to graduate.    Students currently enrolled in 
ALC will be given their summer schedule in May.  

Classes will be held on Tuesdays, June 6th through July 11th 

(**Class will be held on Thursday, July 6th instead of Tuesday, 
 July 4th). 
 
If you have any questions regarding ALC you may contact Gina 
Taylor at 218-746-2196 or Sue Turner at 218-746-2116. 

ALC for High School 

This yearôs greenhouse class raised a nice variety of  
geraniums, begonias, and tomatoes, and have prepared 
some lovely hanging baskets. These plants were made 

available during our recent Arbor Day celebration. 

 
Plant Sale May 10 

9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m. 
 

Please pick up any reserved  
orders and enjoy  

a one-day-only  
 greenhouse  

clearance sale  

 

High School 

The High School offers at least 4 events to 

expose students to career options:  Reality 

Store, Bridges  Academy, Career Day, and 

Job Shadow opportunities.  

http://www.act.org/
http://isd116.org/
tel:218-746-2072
tel:(218)%20746-2196
tel:(218)%20746-2116
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